
Regular Monthly Meeting 

November 9, 2006 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held 

on Thursday, November 9, 2006, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with 

Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present. 

 

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.   

 

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.   

 

Chief Nocera gave the Police Report. 

 

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund 

expenses. 

 

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund 

expenses. 

 

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve thermo plast lines at the 

intersection of Rt 65, Savannah and Old Princeton Roads. 

 

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters at approve the loop sensors on 65,  

Savannah and Old Princeton Road. 

 

Leaf pick up will be each Monday in November and as needed, leaves should be placed 

in bags curbside. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

Mr. Roger McMillen, Dean Drive, stated that he may have a possible solution to the 

water problem that exist on Dean Drive, and would like to discuss those ideas with the 

Supervisors. 

 

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked why doesn’t everyone have a 911 sign 

up, is there not an ordinance in place to force those who do not have one yet.  Mr. 

Herman stated that an ordinance is in place and that it will be enforced. 

 

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked if the Police Officers were all doing the enforcement 

of the Junk Ordinance.  Mr. Peters stated that Officer DOmenick has been handling the 

citations on the Junk Ordinance and Mr. Abdoe is handling the areas of high grass. 

 

Mr. John Gabriel, Hollow Road, asked if sewers and water were coming to the 

Castlewood area.  Mr. Herman stated that DEP has issued the Township to conduct a 

survey in the areas to determine water and sanitary needs, which will be sent after the 

first of the year.  



Mr. Kosella, thnksed the Supervisors for repairing the light at the bottom of Willowbrook  

Road and would also like the bush cleaned up along the hillside. 

 

Mr. Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, asked if the portion of Pennsylvania 

Avenue near Quarry Road belonged to the Township.  Mr. Herman stated that he did 

believe it was the townships. 

 

Mr. Dale Wehr, Willowbrook Road, asked where Mary Gay has the Sewer Department 

office located.  Mr. Herman state that the sewer department is currently located in the 

new addition, but will be relocating shortly,  Mr. Wehr asked if Mary Gay was at risk in 

her current location.  Mr. Cilli, stated that with the proximity to the police department 

there is always inherent risk.  Mr. Wehr also asked about a possible open house, Mr. 

Peters stated that the township had just received the occupancy permit and that an open 

house would be planned for the near future. 

 

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.  


